
 
 

 
 

CHRISTIANA LUTHERAN CHURCH WOMEN 

SISTER LUCILLE CIRCLE 
 

 
Sister Lucille Circle met on Tuesday, February 4, 2020 – 10 members present at Smith Hall. 
 

Vickie presented program on “What is Love”. 
 

Prayers/Praise – Continue prayers for Alan and LaVaughn Beaver – making good progress  
Marsha Beaver – flu and pneumonia; Hawkins family – flu; Nancy Austin – MRI of eye – double 

vision; Emily Barnes – get results Thursday. 
 
Minutes – January Approved 

 
Treasurers Report – $1,231.95 includes approximately $525 for the playground refreshment.  

 
Old Business 
 

Food For Thought – March 3, 2020 at RHM 6:00pm to pack bags. We will have dinner at 
Capriano’s (near Food Lion/Lowes). 

 
Kitchen Ideas – Fellowship Hall – LaVaughn met with Committee last Friday and presented 
suggestions for FH kitchen.  Committee waiting to see if grant received from Ritchie Foundation. 

Does not appear that size of kitchen will change; electrical available for buffet outside kitchen, 
but not water access. FH will have on demand water heaters. Thanks to LaVaughn for putting 

together the ideas/suggestions for kitchen. 
 
New Business 

 
TOAHR – Weekly Devotions/Birthday Party – unable to contact coordinator; per Charlotte who 

did talk to her – most dates are taken.   
 
Children’s Bags – children are using – Thanks Karen 

 
BTB Meal – March 10, 2020 – we are having soups, salads and desserts.   

 
Potato Soup – Vickie 
Taco Soup – Earlene 

Chili/Soup/dessert – Linda Crouch 
Egg Salad – Karen  

Chicken Salad – Kathy 
Pimento Cheese – LaVaughn 
Crackers/Brownies – Linda Cline 

Grated Cheese, oyster crackers, croissants – Robin Adkins 
Loaf bread, chips, pickles – Madeline  

Cookies – Brittney 
 

Madeline will ask Ann to do phone tree day before to remind the congregation of meal.  
 
 

 
 

 



 
 

Playground refurbishment – Jason was able to secure us truckload of mulch for $315 donation to 
BTB (was to be used for FH but not needed). We set date for spreading mulch – Saturday, May 
2, 2020 at 10:00am. Kathy will get with Richard about using power washer to clean playground 

equipment the week before May 2nd so we will be ready to spread. We just let Jason know when 
we want the mulch delivered.  Karen volunteered to help Kathy with the power washing.  

Madeline will email David Preslar about this project and hopefully recruit some youth to help us 
out. 
 

Sue Wall contacted Kathy about ideas for revamping Funeral Meals.  Sue suggested having two 
teams that alternate funeral meals – maybe ladies from Miss Katherine group and ladies from 

SLC.  Madeline, Karen, Linda Cline, LaVaughn, Kathy would be willing to help as their schedules 
permitted.  Madeline agreed to be the point person for SLC.  In the event of funeral, PC calls 

Sue, Sue calls food zone contacts, then Sue would call Madeline or Miss Katherine rep and they 
are responsible for calling team in to help set up, serve and clean up.   
 

 
 

Next Meeting –– March 3, 2020 at RHM AT 6:00PM; dinner afterwards at Capriano’s 
 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 

Madeline Zieverink 
Secretary 


